

December 1, 2020

Dear Valued Customer:

RE: Wharfage and Facility Security Fees Effective January 1, 2021

As stated in our June 26 customer notice, The State of Hawaiʻi Department of Transportation – Harbors Division ("DOT-H") delayed their annual July 1st increase of wharfage and facility security ("FSC") fees for users of the State's commercial harbors to January 2021. This annual wharfage and FSC fees increases by either 3% or by consumer price index (CPI) rate, whichever is higher.

Effective January 1, 2021, DOT-H will increase wharfage and FSC fees by three percent (3%). These fees are used to finance expansion of and improvements to harbor infrastructure. As a harbor facility operator, Young Brothers, LLC is required to collect wharfage fees from users or customers on behalf of DOT-H, with the applicable fee amount based on the type and volume of cargo shipped.

A complete listing of the new DOT wharfage fees can be viewed at the agency's website http://hidot.hawaii.gov/harbors/library/admin-rules/ once it has been updated.

Updated freight rate sheets will be available on our website on January 1, 2021. If you have any questions, please contact your local customer service representative.

Sincerely,

Young Brothers, LLC